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Wootton and Dry Sandford 
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åBe part of itæ 

SMALL HORIZONTAL 
ADVERT 

6.8cm width, 2.9cm depth  

(19.72cm²) approx.  

also available at http://www.woottondrysandfordshippon.co.uk/newsletter  

 

BOTLEY MEDICAL  CENTRE: PATIENT 
PARTICIPATION GROUP 
The merger of Botley and Kennington 
practices : 
In late October 2016 the Oxford Mail reported that the 
partners at Kennington Health Centre had decided 
óreluctantlyô to terminate their contract with Oxfordshire 
Clinical Commissioning Group (OCCG). To their credit 
OCCG acted swiftly. It would have been unfortunate if 
there had been a repetition of the problems that afflicted 
the Deer Park surgery in Witney in 2016. That practice 
was run by Virgin Care, a private provider, until the 
contract ran out in 2016. The contract was put out to 
tender but, despite prolonged negotiations, was not 
awarded. The OCCG were faced with having to extend the 
contract until 31st March 2017, by which time it anticipated 
that all Deer Park patients would have been dispersed to 
other practices in Witney. Currently this is still unresolved 
and putting GP services in Witney under very considerable 
pressure. 
Botley Medical Centre, amongst others, expressed interest 
in taking over the Kennington contract and, after 
submitting a bid, were quickly identified as the ópreferred 
providerô. In early January 2017 Botley was informed that 
they had been awarded the contract, though the OCCG 
wanted to inform Kennington patients before it became 
public knowledge. 
Beginning to work together 
Kennington Health Centre has its own well-established 
PPG and Botley and Kennington PPGs met together at the 
Botley surgery on 1st March 2017. Caroline Jones, 
Practice Manager, was present, as also was Dr Aintzane 
Ballastero, Senior Partner. 

Contôd on page 14 

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN  
Progress is being made in developing the Wootton & St 
Helen Without Joint Neighbourhood Plan. The Steering 
Committee held its first meeting on 14th March and 
expects to start soon a process of consulting the 
communities in both parishes to ascertain their views on 
the key issues to be addressed in the Neighbourhood  

Contôd overleaf 

 
P5: Friends of Shippon 
2017 diary 

mailto:newsletterwoottondrysandfordshippon@outlook.com
mailto:advertising@woottondrysandfordshippon.co.uk
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Kathleen Hairfashions  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Ladies and Gents Hairstylists 
Open Tuesday - Saturday  

3 Chawley Lane, Cumnor 
Oxford, OX2 9PX 
Tel: 01865 862619 

SMALL SQUARE 
ADVERT 

 
4.4cm x 4.4cm 

(19.36cm²) 

approx.  

GARDEN RESCUE 
LAWN MAINTENANCE  -  TURFING  -  FENCING       

PAVING & PATIOS 

ALL ASPECTS OF GARDENING & LANDSCAPING     

COVERED BY OUR FULLY TRAINED, INSURED  

PROFESSIONALS 

FREE QUOTATIONS  

CALL A M NEWMAN ON  

01865 739621 OR 07901826455 

www.garden-rescue.org  

Neighbourhood Plan contôd  
On the 9th March the VWHDC published its Local 
Plan Part 2 and a public exhibition and meeting was 
held in the Wootton & Dry Sandford Community 
Centre on 14th March. The Plan envisages 
developing a óGarden Villageô at Dalton Barracks 
when MOD sells the land; the land is due to be sold 
by 2029 at the latest, but could be sold as early as 
2022. It is proposed to build 1,200 houses on the 
site by 2031 rising eventually up to 3,000. This will 
have a major impact on both parishes and its 
implications will need to be fully addressed in the 
Neighbourhood Plan. As a consequence of this 
decision it was decided not to remove any sites in 
Wootton or Dry Sandford from the Green Belt or 
give any sites housing allocations. Our 
Neighbourhood Plan will, however, need to consider 
the implications of any possible changes in planning 
policies that might affect sites within the Green Belt 
in the future. 
Volunteers  - The Steering Committee are grateful 
for the volunteers that have come forward to help 
with the Neighbourhood Plan and hope to be able to 
meet with them soon. Contributions in any way are 
most welcome and the Committee has suggested 
one or two areas that members of the community 
might consider ï 
* It is important that the views of young people are 
included in our plans for the future of our 
communities. There could, therefore, be a task for a 
younger person to canvass the views of younger 
members of the community perhaps by setting up 
an arrangement through the social media (this could 
for example be an exercise for someone working 
towards a Duke of Edinburghôs Award). 
* One of our team has a sight impairment and would 
welcome help from someone volunteering to read 
key documents to them. 
* We still need someone to take the minutes of the 
Steering Committee. Anyone interested in 
volunteering to help should contact the Wootton 
Parish Clerk, George Edmonds-Brown, e-mail 
g.edmondsbrown@btinternet.com or tel 01865 
739419. 
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 Garner's Estates & Landscapes 
 

Landscaping for over 25 years 

¶ Soft & hard landscaping 

¶ Landscaping works including patios, 
paths, steps, driveways, decking, 
installing gates, turfing, stonework & 
drainage work 

¶ Fencing, all types carried out 
including: close board, panels, 
trellis, willow hurdles, post & rail 

¶ Tree & hedge planting 
 
Free Estimates 
Fully Insured & hold a Waste License 
 

 Tel:    07751 764144 
          01865 730936 
 Email: mjgarner26@btinternet.com 
 Website : 

www.garnersestatesandlandscapes.co.uk  

 

LARGE SQUARE 
ADVERT 

 
9.3cm x 9.3cm 

(88.49cm²)  
approx.  

 
 
 

!ƴǘƛǉǳŜ ŎƭƻŎƪ ǊŜǎǘƻǊŀǘƛƻƴ 
 

Both English and continental from the 17th to the 19th 
Century. 

Fully qualified, based in Wootton, free quotes.  
01865 321770 or 07748 658084 

www.clockconservator.com 

 

Wootton Allotment Association  

Plant swap and sale  

Sunday 9 th April 10am to 12 noon  

 
Bring a plant ï take 

another one home or just 

come along and purchase 

a plant you want. 

And for those who still want seeds ï plenty of choice 
in our seed swap bucket! 

All proceeds towards a meeting area for allotment 
plot holders. 

Everyone welcome .  

 

To be held on the allotment site, Wootton Village  
(please park in the car park opposite St Peterôs 
Church and follow the arrows to the allotments). 

 

Any enquiries to trish.ingham51@gmail.com  

Wootton Reading Group  
 

Do you love to read? We are a friendly group of 
readers who meet every six weeks on a Tuesday 
evening from 7.30 ï 9pm. We explore a wide variety 
of genres as we discuss the set book and choose a 
different book to read and discuss for our next 
meeting. If you would like to join us, and add your 
thoughts and ideas to the group, please contact 
Rebecca Turner on rebeccawoollam@yahoo.co.uk 
for more details 

Ada Chinese Mandarin 

Learning ,  

 

Discover Mysterious China with 
Speaking & Reading,  

Free Trial, 
Day Classes in Wootton or Oxford, 

One to One, or Group 
 

Ada Zhang 
 07990763141   
zhangxiaoyan248@yahoo.co.uk 

mailto:rebeccawoollam@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:zhangxiaoyan248@yahoo.co.uk
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Wootton + Pharmacy 

Duncan Rand  

MRPharmS MBA 
 

Opening Times 
 Mon 9:00ð1:00 2:00ð6:30 

 Tue 9:00ð1:00 2:00ð5:30 

 Wed 9:00ð1:00    Closed 

 Thu 9:00ð1:00 2:00ð5:30 

 Fri 9:00ð1:00 2:00ð6:30 

 Sat 9:00ð1:00    Closed 
 

NHS-Private Prescriptions Dispensed 
Repeat Prescription Service 

Computerised Patient Records 
Home Delivery Service 

Residential & Nursing Home 
Services 

Ostomy Products 
 

7 Besselsleigh Road Wootton 

Tel/Fax 01865 736136 

 
 
 
 
 
 
WOOTTON & DRY 
SANDFORD 
BADMINTON GROUP 
 

Quick reminder of an important 
date for your badminton diary! 
 

Badminton Easter Walk on 
Good Fr iday 14th April  We 
meet at the Community Centre 
@ 10.00am to car share to 
Appleton for a gentle walk 
through the woods and back to 
the cars. 
Followed by Hot Cross Buns at 
Sueôs for those that have 
worked up an appetite! 
 

  

We would like to welcome all the players back after the Xmas break. As with tradition we 

celebrated Shrove Tuesday in style with some very tasty pancakes.  

Big thank you to Julie for making the batter with home breed free-range eggs! Well done to 

everyone who took a turn frying and tossing the pancakes :0) We would also like to thank Henry for 

providing oranges and lemons to go with the other yummy fillings. Should mention we did manage to play 

some games of badminton too! Why not join us on our regular spot every Tuesday from 8.00pm to 9.30pm at 

the Community Centre except after a Bank Holiday. We canôt promise pancakes but we can promise a warm 

welcome. Each session costs just £3.00 payable on the night, which includes a cup of tea or coffee. For further 

info see Sue or Carol on the night or e-mail wdsbadm1ntongroup@gmail.com.  
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The Strapline for our newsletter is ñBe part 
of itò 

 

And what better way to be part of it than this newsletter 
full of things to do, places to go, useful information and 

very helpful advice. 
 

As editor of this newsletter Iôm open to 

all sorts of ideas and 

contributions especially photos.  

So if you have something youôd 

like to share then SHARE IT! 

Contact me on  
 

newsletterwoottondrysandfordshippon@outlook.com  
The deadline to include articles for the May edition is 

15
th
 April 2017 

Lucy McCormick, Editor  

D.S Thomas 
Garden and Fencing Service  

also seasoned logs 
 

138 Cumnor Rd  
Wootton  
Tel:01865 739341  
Mob: 07989021045  

mailto:newsletterwoottondrysandfordshippon@outlook.com
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Calling all Hobby Crafters  
 

Craft club  meets on the 2
nd

 Thursday of each month at Wads CC 2-4pm room F1: Craft club dates April13th, 
May11th, June 8th, July13th, Aug10th, Sept 14th, Oct 12th, Nov 9th, Dec14th. 
 

Please contact Karen Fysh for more details  
 

Craft Cafe @ WADS CC  Come and join us for a cuppa and chat on the 4
th
 Wednesday of the month 2pm-

4.30pm, April 26th, May 24th, June 28th, July 26th, Aug 23rd, Sept 27th, Oct 25th, Nov 22nd. 

COMMUNITY 
COFFEE MORNINGS  

Every Thurs at 
Wootton & Dry 

Sandford Community 
Centre  

 

From 9:30am to 11:45 
(last hot food orders at 
11:15am) 
Coffee, teas, cakes, full 
English breakfasts, 
bacon or sausage rolls 
etc. 
All ages welcome 

UP COMING EVENTS 
 

Come and enjoy a Pleasant Sunday Afternoon with the Wads CC Crafters. 2pm until 4pm on Sunday May 7th, 
June 18th, Aug 13th, Sept 24th, and Nov 26th.This new group is open to all who wish to spend a pleasant 
Sunday afternoon enjoying the company of others, with refreshments and crafts. The purpose of the PSA group 
is to produce craft items for Wads CC to have it's own fund raising craft stall at the Christmas Craft Fair on Sat 
Dec 2nd.Don't worry if crafting isn't your thing you are still welcome to join us at our PSA sessions, we will also 
need volunteers to run the stall on the day and to bake cakes to sell on the stall. So if you would like to be 
involved in anyway please come along and join us you would be very welcome. 
 

WADS STOCK Music, Beer, & Classic Transport Festival  Sat July 29th from 12 noon on the field 

until 11pm in the hall. Anyone wishing to take part in any way please contact Karen 01235 532816 or 
info@wadsstock.org or fyshcraft@hotmail.co.uk   
 

Scarecrow Festival  Sat Sept 23rd until Sat Oct 7th this years theme is your favourite Disney Characters. To 

register your entry please contact Karen on 01235 532816 or fyshcraft@hotmail.co.uk no later than 5pm on Fri 
Sept 22nd. Even if you don't want to take part in the competition it would be wonderful if as many people as 
possible joined in with the festival spirit and put a mini shop bought scarecrow on show in a tub/pot or flower 
border during the two weeks of the festival. Together lets make our village the best Oxfordshire Scarecrow 
village of 2017. 
 

Craft & Produce Show  Sun Oct 1st. Entries on Sat Sept 30th 6pm until 8pm and Sun 10am until 11am, 

11.30 until 1pm judging, open to the public for viewing and refreshments from 2pm until 4pm. Categories... 
Adults  crafts   1  embroidered item.  2 A soft toy.  3 Any paper or card craft. 4 A Christmas decoration. 
Adults  Drawing/ painting or photo  The wonder of nature.  Adults Baking 1 your favourite sponge cake. 2 
Afternoon Tea for Two. 3 A fruit Pie. Adults Bread,  A loaf of your choice.  Adults Preserves  Any Jam or 
Chutney. Adults Veg,  1 A harvest basket/ box or hamper. 2 Best marrow, pumpkin, or gourd. 3 Wonkiest 
Vegetable, 4 Display of autumn fruit. Adults Flowers  1 Autumn in a tea cup. 2 The last rose of summer. 3 The 
best hydrangea. 4  A table arrangement. 
Children's Baking , A plate of biscuits/ cookies or flapjacks. Children's Drawing/painting or  colouri ng  A 
Scarecrow. Children's craft  A soft toy. Children's Veggie creatures . My favorite flowers in a jam jar . 
A programme and entry form will be included in the September Newsletter. 
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Laugh and learn  
Ballroom and Latin Dance Classes 

 

David Douglas International ten dance 
champion  will be teaching beginners 
and more advanced dancers. This will be 
on a Monda y night 7.45 until 8.45 for 
beginners and 8.45 until 9.45 for other 
dancers. You can then put your skills 
and practice on Friday nights with Mike 
and Margaret. 

Wootton (Abingdon) Parish Council 
Meeting  

 
The next meeting of Wootton Parish Council will 
take place on Tuesday 4th April at 7.30pm at the 
Wootton & Dry Sandford Community Centre. The 
following meeting will be held on 2nd May  

ROY'S QUIZ NIGHTS 2016 
at Wootton & Dry Sandford 

Community Centre  
 

To be held on the second Sat. of each 
month. Therefore future dates for your diary 
are: 8 April, 13 May, 10 June 
 Free Tea and Coffee only  
 Bring your own wine/beer  
 Quiz teams up to 8 persons  
 £2.00 per head.  
Further information ring Roy Phipps 01865 

735865. 

Would you like to help at Wootton & Dry 
Sandford Community Centreôs fundraising 

events?  
This could entail:  
 

¶ Putting out/away tables and chairs 

¶ Preparing food 

¶ Selling items on a stall 

¶ Selling refreshments 
It could be morning, afternoon or evenings for any 
amount of time that you are able and at any of the 
events of your choosing. 
For more information or to register your interest please 

contact Christine West on 01865 736523 
 
 

Wootton & Dry Sandford Community Centre  
Registered Charity No. 1121899 
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MEDIUM HORIZONTAL 
ADVERT 

 
9.3cm width, 5cm depth 

(46.5cm²) approx.  

 
MEDIUM SQUARE 

ADVERT 
 

6.8cm x 6.8cm 
(46.24cm²) 

approx. 

 
LARGE 

VERTICAL 
ADVERT 

 
6.8cm width  
13cm depth 
(88.4cm²) 

approx.  

The Community Centre Needs You!  
 

The Community Centre Chairman would like to hear from local people who may be interested in joining the 
board. We have a particular need for a volunteer who has experience in acting as Charity Representative 
(contact person for the Charities Commission), or in a company secretarial role, or who has experience of or 
an interest in fundraising, particularly applying for grants. The board meets at the community centre monthly, 

normally on the first Thursday of each month. If you would like to discuss this further, please contact Mark 
Fysh on 01235 532816 or markfysh@aol.com 

Wednesday Club  
 

The Club welcomed Béatrice Crawford as our speaker for the 
meeting on 13

th
 March to talk about her walk along The Great Wall of 

China.  She related with humour the challenges in undertaking this 
adventure and her limitations.  Béatrice talked about the emotional 
and physical journey of this walk as she struggled to come to terms 
with a personal tragedy.  We were given a brief history of the wall.  
When she had completed the walk she found a spirituality which 
enabled her to live with her loss in a much more positive manner.  
Béatrice has written a book about her trip entitled Voices on the 
Great Wall. Béatrice donates all her fees from speaking 
engagements and the profits from her book to Helen & Douglas 
House. 
The April meeting will be the AGM, which is being held at the Oxford 

and Abingdon Hotel on 10
th

.   Lunch will follow the business 
meeting. 
Many Club members will be away over the Easter weekend, 
staying in Telford and visiting RAF Cosford, The Ironbridge 
Museum and Shrewsbury. 

Eileen Knapp  

PELLMAN S 
Your Local Solicitors 

Busines s  and Em ployment  Law  
Contracts, Legal Compliance and Disputes 

Proper t y  
Buying and Selling Homes, Commercial and 
Agr icu l t u ra l  

Wi l ls ,  Probate  and Trust s  
Tax Planning and Lasting Powers of Attorney 

01865 884400 

www.pellmans.co.uk 

1 Abbey Street, Eynsham, Oxford OX29 4TB 

Home visits and evening appointments available 

Our classes run at Wootton and Dry Sandford Community 
Hall. 
 

 *Tuesdays  6.30-7.30 pm ZUMBA 

 *Saturdays 9.30-10.30 am PILATES 

 *Saturdays 9.30-10.30 am ZUMBA TONING 

 *Saturdays 10.30-11.30 am ZUMBA 
 

Our classes are fun, friendly, pay as you go classes. 
 

JCFitness also offers Online Coaching; Triathlon and Open 
Water Swimming; 
PT; Small Group Training and Fitness Workshops and 
Corporate Events. 
  

To discuss further,  please contact Janette directly. 
 Janette@janettecardyfitness.co.uk 

www.janettecardyfitness.co.uk 

mailto:markfysh@aol.com
mailto:Janette@janettecardyfitness.co.uk
http://www.janettecardyfitness.co.uk/
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HALE AND 

SONS 
GENERAL BUILDERS 

FROM SOUTHMOOR 
 

FULLY INSURED 

REFERENCES AVAILABLE 

  

CALL RICH 07903 496569/ 01865 820488 

 

EXTENSIONS 

ALTERATIONS 

PLASTERING 

KITCHEN AND BATHROOM FITTING  

FENCING 

ROOFING    

 

ANY BUILDING WORK 

NO JOB TO BIG OR SMALL 

tǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ ²ƛƴŘƻǿ /ƭŜŀƴƛƴƎκ 
/ŀǊǇŜǘ /ƭŜŀƴƛƴƎ  
{ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

Also:  Gutter Clearance, Post/Pre-occupancy 
Cleans and Conservatory Valets 

For a thorough and reliable service call Tim 
Mobile:  07725002777 

 
 
 

Serving Wootton, Dry Sandford and nearby 
towns/ villages for the past 25 years.  

Professional, personal care for your pets and 
ƘƻƳŜ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŀǿŀȅ 

01235 520290   info@keyminders.co.uk 
www.keyminders.co.uk 
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MEDIUM 

VERTICAL 
ADVERT 

 
4.4cm width  

10.6cm depth  
(46.64cm²) 

approx.  

SMALL HORIZONTAL 
ADVERT 

6.8cm width, 2.9cm depth  

(19.72cm²) approx.  

MEDIUM HORIZONTAL 
ADVERT 

 
9.3cm width, 5cm depth 

(46.5cm²) approx.  

            St Peterôs Church Wootton 
     

Our Services for March are as follows:  

 

St Peterôs Church Wootton. 

We would like to wish everyone a very Happy Easter and do 
invite you to join us at our Easter services. You will have a very 
warm welcome! 

 

Sunday 9th at 10am Palm Sunday Parish Communion 

Monday 10th to Wednesday 12th Compline at 7pm 

Thursday 13th Maunday Thursday Service at 7.30pm 

Good Friday 14th An Hour Before the Cross 2pm ï 3pm 

Sunday 16th Easter Day Holy Communion at 9am 

Family Communion at 10.30am followed by an 

Easter Egg Hunt in the vicarage garden. 

Sunday 23rd April Parish Communion at 10am 

Messy Church at 3pm 

Sunday 30th Morning Prayer at 10am followed by coffee and 

Church AGM at 11.15am 

 

There is also a service of Holy Communion every Wednesday at 
10am 

---------------------------------------------------- 

Tiddlers (A friendly group of mums and pre-school children) 

Friday 28th 2.00pm ï 2.40pm (in church) 

----------------------------------------------------- 

Furthur details from woottonchurch@btinternet.com 
www.woottonchurch.co.uk 

or Jon & Jenni Williams on 

01865 735661 

St Helenôs Church 
 

Easter Services and More:.  

¶ Fri., 14th April - Good Friday 

Service (12pm) 

¶ Sun., 16th April - Easter Day 

Family Service (10am). Come 

celebrate Christôs resurrection and 

promise of new life. 

¶ Mon, 24
th
 April  - St. Helenôs 

AGM  (7pm). Members and non-

members welcome.  Everyone 

from the local community is 

warmly invited to attend. Reflect 

on the past year, share updates for 

today and join in the discussion 

for the future. 

¶ Sat., 20
th
 May - Spring Plant 

Sale: (10am-12:30pm). Our 

biggest annual fundraising event. 

Lots of annuals, perennials, 

veggies, herbs, and tea and cake. 

¶ Sun., 21
st
 May ï Annual Gift 

Day: Weôre raising funds for 

grounds and building maintenance 

including plans for our own loo 

facility.  

 

Want to experience more?    
 

The Bible Study Group is running 

fortnightly in the village on 

Wednesday evenings. Contact us if 

you are interested in learning more.  

 

Outside of Easter Sunday, please join 

us for our Sunday morning worship 

services at 11.15am.  

All most welcome.  Website: 

www.sthelensdrysandford.org 

 

Marisa Goodenough 
 

Wootton Warble rs always welcome new singers  
Come try us for an hour of fun.   
We meet every Wednesday from 7 to 8 pm in St Peterôs Church 
Wootton. 
No commitment!  Come when you can and enjoy yourself. 
For more information call Ann on 01865 735305. 
We each donate £2/meeting to the church upkeep. 
We welcome all voices and abilities.  NO AUDITIONS!   

ST PETERôS CHURCH AUCTION OF PROMISES  
 
We are holding a Promises Auction on Friday 28

th
 April to raise 

funds for the church. This is always a real fun event as well as a 
major fund raiser. In the past we have auctioned over 60 lots 
ranging from a few hours babysitting or gardening to dinner 
parties and holiday homes. If you would like to donate anything 
for us to auction please contact Mike Varnom at 
mike.varnom@tiscali.co.uk or Jon and Jenni Williams on 01865 
735661.  In addition, please come along on the night. The fun 
starts at 19.30 in Function Room 1 at the Community Centre. 
Entrance is free and a bar is available. 

http://www.sthelensdrysandford.org/
mailto:mike.varnom@tiscali.co.uk
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LARGE SQUARE 
ADVERT 

 
9.3cm x 9.3cm 

(88.49cm²)  
approx.  

 
 
 

Tamsyn Lay MSc (Hons) MChiro MMCA 

MCTIMONEY CHIROPRACTOR ï NETHERTON, Nr 

Fyfield 
 

In pain or do you just require a general back check?   

Chiropractic can help with back pain and sciatica, neck, 

shoulder and hip pain, headaches and migraines, sports 

injuries and rehabilitation and general well-being.  
 

McTimoney Chiropractic is well known for being a precise, 

whole body approach to chiropractic care and its gentle 

nature makes it especially suitable for people of all ages. 
 

Free spinal assessments also available. 

07810 557639 tlay@espina.co.uk 

Newsletter distributor required  
 
A volunteer is needed to assist with distributing the 
WADS newsletters to the people who actually put 
them through your doors. This involves counting out 
the necessary number of newsletters and driving 
round and delivering them to the door-to-door 
distributors once a month, 10 times a year. This task 
is shared between a number of people, so no one 
has too large an area to cover. If you can help, 
please send an email to 
advertising@woottondrysandfordshippon.co.uk or 
call Caroline Simmonds on 01865 321024. 

Neighbourhood update  

from PCSO Rich Osborn:  
Fly-tipping  

I have heard some third-hand reports about dog poisoning in the Wootton area, 

although I have had not had any formal reports of this happening. I have also 

spoken to Abivale Vets who have also not had any reports. However, there was 

two bin bags worth of mouldy bread dumped in the corner of the playing field in 

Wootton, the blue mould on the bread can be very harmful to dogs. Please be 

aware of this and do not let your dog pick up and eat any mouldy bread. If anyone 

has any information on the fly-tipping of the bread in the park please call 101.   

Dog fouling/walking  

I have had reports from local farmers about dogs fouling on their land. Dog foul can carry diseases that can be 
harmful for livestock so please could dog owners clean up after their dog and dispose of it in the correct manner. 

When out walking and enjoying the countryside could I remind you to be careful around livestock. Please can 
you keep your dogs and children in control around these animals who can become protective especially if they 
have their young with them. 

Metal thefts  

We received a report that offenders in a white Ford Transit van (with a roof rack and index number W***EOK) 
were in the Wootton area and had stolen metal from a building site on Thursday 3/3. If you have any information 
on this please call 101. 

Crime prevention advice  

I have recently been on a three day enhanced training course around crime prevention which has enabled me to 
both refresh my knowledge and learn new skills on carrying out detailed home surveys on residential properties. 
This training will enable us to provide detailed advice to victims of crime around keeping their property safe. 

Future events/meetings  

I will be out and about in the community, and often attend the coffee morning at the Wootton and Dry Sandford 
Community centre so please pop in and have a chat about any local concerns. If you have a particular event 
that you would like me to attend, let me know! 

  

Damage to the Village Green  
 
It is disappointing that a vehicle caused damage to 
the Village Green in Wootton Village by driving across 
it and leaving deep tread marks.  
 
The Parish Council has the Registration Number of 
the vehicle concerned, but would like to remind all 
residents not to park on the Village Green as if any 
reparation work is necessary it will be costly to the 
community through Council tax.  

mailto:advertising@woottondrysandfordshippon.co.uk
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Does the sound of a lovely walk of 5 or 10 miles 
on and around the Ridgeway, followed by as 
many (free) home made cakes and sandwiches 
as you can possibly eat, sound appealing to 
you? If the answer is "yes", read on! 
 Flexicare (a small local charity supporting 

families with severely disabled children in their 

own homes, and now in it's 32nd year) is 

holding it's annual fundraising walk on Sunday 

7 May from Snells Hall in East Hendred. 

Booking out is from 9-10am and there is a 10 

mile ,5 mile or a 2-3 mile wheelchair/buggy 

route to choose from. You can register, free of 

charge, at www.flexicare.org.uk where you will 

find access to registration and sponsor forms, 

also more information if required. 


